
Executive Committee Meeting Minutes March 4, 2013 
 
Attendees: 
Mary Teevan, Len Phillips, B Broyde, Judy Komarow, Athena Laines, Francine 
Pilgrim, Kendra Mar, Chris Gddu, Tom Perkins, Brian Boisvert, Sarah Herlihy, Lora 
Shea, James Chan Caitlyn Bransfield, Rocque Dion, Dan Relihan, Eric Cordes, Nan 
Rubin, Mark Bocash, Ken Ham, Jo Campbell, Jean Quintal, Nancy Morrisroe, Jerry 
Dwyer 
 
1.  Last month’s minute approved 
 
2.  Crime – Mary Teevan 2/15 meeting 
43 moving violations, 88 parking citations, 1 auto theft, 1 towed, 2 arrests – 
domestic, 1 larceny at antique store, 1 assault Revere garage, B&E 48/50 Piedmont, 
I death at 11 Cortes. 
 
3.  Planning – Sarah Herlihy 

 51 Church 2/26 
Owner withdrew application and project on hold 

 Electronic billboard at W hotel on Tremont Street side of building 
EC voted not to oppose/ 1 abstain 

 Jae’s bldg – owners of Revere looking to tear bldg down but historical is 
taking a look at it. 

 W hotel has new nightclub called Tunnel.  This is a liquor license transfer 
and 160 people max.  All approved. 

 Felt nightclub has been denied renewal of license. 
 
4.  Social – Caitlyn 
Great Boston Food Bank is looking for 40 people to volunteer from 5:30 – 8 pm in 
March 
 
5.  CIO – Ken Ham 

 Communications – update to use constant contact to send out emails, event 
management, Facebook page, Twitter 

 Nextdoor – for neighborhood news 
 BVNA Newsletter – Kathleen to retire from newsletter 
 Looking for volunteers for newsletter 

 
6.  Misc. 
Sign at Billy Lot – vote to take down. 


